## Dear Hedke Families,

As we prepare for summer break, we want to inform you that all Chromebooks—with the exception of those assigned to 5th grade students—will be sent home for the summer. These devices will allow students continued access to i-Ready Math and Reading lessons through August 8, 2025.

Please note the following important information:

- Internet Safety: When a Chromebook is connected to home or public Wi-Fi, the school's internet filter is not active. This means students may be able to access websites that are normally restricted at school.
- **Usage Monitoring:** Inappropriate use of the device will still generate alerts, and the school will be notified.
- Purpose: These devices are intended to support academic learning over the summer.
  We encourage you to monitor your child's use to ensure it remains focused on educational activities.
- **Storage Option:** If you choose not to allow your child to use the Chromebook over the summer, we recommend storing it in a safe and secure location.
- **Responsibility:** Families remain responsible for the Chromebook while it is at home, just as they are during the school year.

Thank you for your continued support in keeping our students safe and engaged in learning. Please reach out if you have any questions.

Sincerely, Erin Eaton Principal, Hedke Elementary